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From the Principalé Janette Scott 

DIARY 
 

Term 2 Beginsééééé.01/05/17 

Open Night éééééé.16 /05/17 

Gov Council Meeting é...17/05/17 

Queens Birthday ééé...12/06/17 

Student Free Dayééé...13/06/17 

 

I am very proud of 
the students and 
staff who complet-
ed Operation Flin-
ders in March this 
year. I have been 
told that it was 
tough going at 

times, especially during a couple of hot 
days. 
 
Thanks to Mr Rotolo and Mr Tanner for 
their hard work and for supporting the 
group to achieve what they did. 
 

Congratulations to all of the Disability 
Unit students who took part in a huge 
soccer carnival on 6 April. Our Division 
1 team won their competition; the Div 2 
team came second; and our Div 3 
teams came second and third.  Well 
done to all participants! 
 
I would  like to acknowledge and thank 
the following parents, students and staff 
who make up our Governing Council 
this year: 
 
Mr Eion Abbott (Chairperson and Treas-
urer) 
Ms Julie Douglas (Deputy Chairperson). 
 

2017 Members: Barbara Ashmore, Gary 
Brand and Samantha Brand, Belinda 
Glouftsis, Guy Harrison, Scott and  
Jacob Jamieson, Rosie Liley, Heather 
Long, Shiralee Reardon and Alyson 
Roberts. 
 
Congratulations to all students who did 
their best to extend their learning,  
deepen their understandings, and  
develop their skills in Term 1. This 
would have involved facing challenges, 
getting things wrong, working with oth-
ers, thinking, talking, being curious and 
also being determined to learn.  
 

The end of term 1 is a very important 
time for students, parents and staff to 
reflect on the progress that every  
student has made.  Key reflections 
should include 
 

¶ Has each year 8 student  
transitioned successfully to high 
school? 

¶ Has each year 8ð12 student 
achieved at least one termôs  
progress in every course? 

¶ Has each student been suc-
cessful in their learning? If not, 
why? 

¶ has each student attended 
school 90% or more this term? If 
not, why? 

Please contact the school if you have 

any concerns about your son or 

daughterôs attendance, achievement, 

or behaviours that impact on their  

progress 

Best place to start is their Care Group 

teacher or Year Level Manager. This is 

crucial because together we can make 

a difference and achieve a better fu-

ture for them. 

YR 9 CAMP DEPOSITS ARE NOW DUE 
The Mylor Camp is a great opportunity 
for our year 9s. A few schools offer a 
year 9 camp, but we see so many  
benefits for our students. 
 

All students have been given a letter, and 
many have committed via a deposit.  
Please call the school if you require more 
information. As we need to confirm our 
numbers with Mylor, deposits are due by 
the end of this term. 
 

The Camp is held early in term 3, so  
further payments can be received up until 
the camp. 
 
Leonie Roberts 
School Counsellor 

Congratulations to the Operation 
Flinders team. 
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Year 8 Victor Harbor Camp  
 
In early March the Year 8s, with the support of our wonderful Peer Support leaders, spent 3 days at Victor Harbor. 
On the way down, we stopped  at Urimbirra Wildlife Park for lunch before settling into the Toc H campsite. The first 
afternoon was spent at Encounter Lakes for aquatics activities, including windsurfing, kayaking and snorkelling. A  
talent quest and quiz night proved to be an entertaining finish to a busy day! 
 
On the second day the Peer Support team led a session about bullying before small group activities at the campsite. 
Every student tie dyed a unique square, to be assembled into a Year 8 project. That afternoon was spent at the 
beach, with some amazing sandcastles built by groups across the shoreline! In the evening we were taught some 
bowling skills, by volunteers at the Encounter Bay Lawn Bowling Club. 
 
The final morning needed an early start so that we could  make it to Middleton for surfing and boogie boarding fun. All 
were exhausted on the bus trip back home. Big sleep-ins on Saturday were talked about the next week. 
 
 We are very proud of our year 8 campers, on their positive attitude, their support for each other, and for the respect 

they showed their peer leaders and members of the Victor Harbor community. 

Leonie Roberts                                               Aaron Struck         Filomena Mercurio 

Counsellor        Year 8 Manager                          Head of Middle School                       

  


